


Annual benefit report for Noor Companies

Noor Companies GBC and its Board of Directors have selected the B Impact Assessment (BIA} as 
its third-party standard for benefit reports. The BIA is governed by the non-profit organization, B 
Lab, and meets the statutory requirement that the third-party standard must be comprehensive, 
credible, transparent, and independent. More information about both the BIA and B Lab can be 
found at bimpactassessment.net. 

For the reporting period of 2022, we hired more ex-offenders and created more affordable housing 
for families. We have also included more small businesses owned by people of color through our 
subcontracting, we have also co-guaranteed purchases for some of the small businesses that had 
no credit with suppliers and helped grow their capacity. Through our Noor Construction Group, we 
have included over 50% Small businesses and over 40% minority and or women owned 
businesses.  

Pursuant to a general benefit corporation, Noor Companies’ Board of Directors continues the 
following mission and vision as the standard to which it operates: 

Mission Statement: To deliver high quality work while developing solutions that reduce economic 
disparities and to be an engine for economic inclusion for historically underutilized communities, 
workforce and businesses in affordable housing, construction and capital markets. 

Vision Statement: Our vision is a world based on dignity, where every human being and every 
business has the same opportunity. Provide high quality work in construction, real estate and 
finance, while investing in underutilized communities, workforce, and businesses. Our goal is to lead 
innovation, services, products and technologies that directly reduce economic disparities and 
create empowered communities. 

Pursued of Public Benefit: Noor Companies provides affordable housing, hires and creates an 
empowered workforce through workforce development and training in our construction company 
and through providing affordable housing and inclusive financial products in order to decrease 
economic disparities. In 2022 through Noor Development we built affordable housing residential 
units for ownership. We are pursuing several large family affordable housing multifamily products in 
Minneapolis. In partnership with public and non-profit organization we have hired approximately 12 
individuals in construction with no construction backgrounds and provided on the job paid training 
paying $28 an hour. We have increased our hourly pay from $17 to $28 to the population that we 
work with. Individuals graduated to jobs that are full time either in union or non-union fields with 
higher wages. Through our partnerships with public and private partners we are pursuing in 
creating the first financial product for communities that cannot utilize interest-based financing 
products.   

Hindered Public Benefit: As a small corporation of one full time office staff outside of the field team 
that does the construction and training, we find ourselves lacking capacity to build the reporting and 
some of the metrics outlined by the B Impact Assessment. However, as our company grows, we 
hope to be able to tackle these challenges in the future 



Work Item 1383673300035
Original File Number 1031468100036

STATE OF MINNESOTA
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF STATE

FILED
03/31/2023 11:59 PM

 
 

 
Steve Simon

Secretary of State


